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SITE 

CV17-045 
1021 South High Street 

Approximately 0.11 acres 
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Pine, Shannon L.

From: Black, Randy F.

Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2017 1:34 PM

To: Pine, Shannon L.

Cc: Moody, Cristin A.

Subject: RE: 1021 S High St. variances

Shannon, 

 

Although no formal recommendation can be made outside of their scheduled meeting, we have polled the Brewery 

District Commission in order to help facilitate the necessary pending action by Council.  Given the upcoming August 

recess, there is no opportunity for the commission to make a formal recommendation in time before the break.  Since 

the BDC has indicated  unanimous support of the identified variances, and all of the other City Departments will also be 

able to make their recommendations, I would ask that you go forward with the staff review and note that the 

commission is in favor of the approval of the necessary variances as confirmed by the Historic Preservation Officer. 

 

Let me know your thoughts and if you need additional information from Cristin or me.  Thanks, 

 

Randy F. Black 
Historic Preservation Officer 
Planning Division 
_____________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
50 West Gay Street, Fourth Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
Direct: 614.645.6821 
www.columbus.gov 
      
 

   
 

 

From: Moody, Cristin A.  

Sent: Tuesday, July 25, 2017 12:18 PM 

To: Pine, Shannon L. 
Cc: Black, Randy F. 

Subject: 1021 S High St. variances 

 

Hi Shannon,  

 

I’ve tried, but unfortunately don’t think I’ll be able to get a quorum for my Brewery District Commission meeting this 

Thursday (we only have 5 Commissioners appointed right now, leaving 2 vacant seats, so that makes it a little more 

difficult).  It looks like we won’t be able to do a formal vote on the variance recommendation. 

 

I’m wondering if there is any chance Council will hear it without the recommendation?  Would it make any difference if I 

(or Randy) made a statement of support on the Commission’s behalf, or maybe if we send you the Commissioner’s 

comments in writing (by email).  I’ve sent the list of variances and asked the members to respond as to whether or not 

they support them.  Since the variances are consistent with the existing/historic use and layout on the property, there is 
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really no issue for the BDC, and they wouldn’t affect the surrounding properties.  It’s too bad we don’t have an easier 

process established for these types of cases! 

 

Let me know what you think, if there is any possible way to get it through without the typical meeting/vote from the 

Commission. 

 

Thanks, 

 

Cristin A. Moody 
Assistant Historic Preservation Officer 
____________________________________________                    _ 
 

 
Planning Division 
50 W. Gay Street 
Fourth Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
Direct: 614-645-8040 
www.columbus.gov/historicpreservation 
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